Dec. 18, 2017 Water Resources Committee 

7:35 Call to order
Attending; Shirley Y. John B, Becky M., Martha C, Debbie S-M. Guests Ben Bornstein and Karen Canfield

Water System update; from Sean Anderson 
· Well 22 – pump and new motor were installed. Electrical work continuing. It is permitted for 330 gpm
· Reservoir is at -6.5 “ , considered almost full at that level
· Average demand is 1.3 million gallons per day/ down from 1.5
· Preparing for Trac Vac replacement. Treatment plant will again need to be shut down for several days. This project is going out to bid- it is still fairly far in the future.
· Water Main project finishing this week. Wednesday will be the last day of construction around the Rotary , then things need to be cleaned up.
· Moving forward with MUNIS conversion of billing software, but it is off to a slow start
· Toll Brothers- A response has been drafted by Weston and Sampson. W & S is getting a quote for a full water demand and analysis report.
· Leak Detection in Humarock should finish up this week. Three leaks were found – one big leak was losing 15-20 gallons per minute. Repairs on that being done this week.
· Proposed alternatives to summer water use need to be considered. We need to speak to NSRWA to revisit how much water is used to benefit the herring vs. how much people use.
· Still no update to Dolan Well work. 

Tom Cook and Becky communicated; nothing current on reservoir project. Grants should have been announced or will be soon. We still need more money for permitting, final design, etc.

Road Salt reduction; no progress. Kevin C at DPW needs to send info to DOT on their form

Becky communicated with Town Counsel to ask questions about the potential Water Offsets Proposal. 
· Cynthia Amara Murphy of MHTL.com is the new one. She was not familiar with other towns who have implemented offsets. 
· Big issue; how should it be ‘codified?’ Will this go into ‘Rules and Regs’ …. Not building code. 
· How will Water Dept. get authority to enforce? Need more input from Brad Washburn, Kevin Cl, and Sean A. An official rule would/ could be enforceable as a Water Dept. final step before a new water turn on would be activated. Where will this policy ‘live?’ Perhaps a By-Law? May need town meeting approval, may need State District Attorney approval.
· Should it be project based or a financial fund? Which is best for Scituate? We’d like to look at Ipswich history. What are pros- cons on a policy for builders on how to draft, enforce, and ‘own’ an offset idea. Conservation of water is priority, but do we want that applied to a single home, or a minimum of 3 or 10 or 100? Would this hurt the Water Department? Will our DPW support a policy?
· Subdivision Rules and Regs could be one place the guidelines would be inserted and maintained.
· Stormwater By-law is triggered by impervious surface percentage. How and when was this written and passed? Our new TA might be able to help us draft this. Conservation and Planning are guided by state laws. What trigger or exemption would be best for Scituate adopt? Can look at Rockland, Abington, Weymouth, Danvers, Acton, and Hingham as examples. Would we still charge $6,500 for attaching? Any new plan has to pass the “Emerson Test” to show people would not pay without getting a benefit. Can’t be a tax.
· Moving forward, what do we want it to say? Who will enforce it? Will we still charge a connection fee? Can we get a developer to contribute with no hassle? What is the recent history of development here? Single, two, or bigger? We need to see long range plan. 
· Main goal, having enough water for town in the future. 40B developments would be exempt but could voluntarily participate. Do not want to cause a hardship for single family homes that are remodeling by adding a bed or bath. Consider projected sewer usage, even though water is more variable.
· Next steps; run the numbers, compare ideas, look at by laws, see where this fits. Need a detailed analysis of system. Talk to Planning and development commission.

Open discussion
· 2018 Meeting Schedule – dates to be determined each month, depending on whether or not we need Kevin Cafferty to attend. January meeting will be on the 30th
· Ben brought plan from Zoning Board (hasn’t made it to Planning yet) – 14-16 Old Country Way
· Currently two small houses and a grass lot, proposal is 8 new units, primarily commercial. Plan shows a lot of permeable pavement, which seems impossible to maintain
· Ben also brought up the Greenbush / Driftway visioning / development, they’re working on creating a Zoning District for that area, wants our input at some point because it’s an environmentally sensitive area. Becky to reach out to Ann Burbine and let her know we’re interested in being part of the conversation

Minutes from November 27, 2017 up for approval. Motion made by John B, seconded by Shirley. 

Adjourned at 10:04
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